
 
          

 

To: Bonnie Glenn, OPA Interim Director  
CC: Mary Opler, OPA Investigations Supervisor  
From: Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist 
Date: June 6, 2025 
Re:  OIG Certification Memo for 2025OPA-0042 

 
OIG Certification Memo  

OIG has reviewed the investigation for case 2025OPA-0042. The investigation is certified as thorough, 
timely, and objective.  

OPA noted in their intake summary and body-worn video review that while driving to the call two Named 
Employees discussed call notes indicating the community member was alone inside the apartment. 
Ideally, OIG would request this detail be included in the summary of allegations against the two specific 
Named Employees in addition to earlier in the report, however due to the limited time OPA had to 
investigate this case (caused by a delayed referral) OIG is noting this as part of our certification instead of 
requesting changes to the report.  

Respectfully,  

 

_________________________ 

Payton Schenck, OIG Lead Investigative Specialist  

                           


